
 
w w w . c o o k h i l l p a r i s h c o u n c i l . c o m  
 
Summary from the Cookhill Parish Council Meeting held 
in the meeting room at SE Davis, Sandhills Farm, 
Edgioake Lane on Tuesday 8th March 2022. 

 

PARISH COUNCIL UPDATES:  

 
Annual Parish Meeting – Tuesday 12th April 2022 
The Annual Parish Meeting will take place prior to the 
next Parish Council meeting on Tuesday 12th April at 
7pm. Why not come along and meet the Parish Council. 
 

Plant a Tree for the Jubilee 
The free trees, provided by the I Dig Trees initiative, will 
arrive on 17th March. Volunteers from the Cookhill 
Allotments and some councillors will plant them on 
‘Planting Day’ – Saturday 19th March.  
 

Cookhill Allotments 
Thankfully, the site didn’t suffer too badly during the 
February storms. The damaged fence repairs were 
approved to make the site secure. 
 

The Committee have welcomed four new tenants to the 
site. There is now one vacant plot. 
Please contact Mr David Claydon, the Allotment 
Association Chairman, on 01527 894317 to discuss 
taking on a plot, and to view the site. 
 

 

Lengthsman / Parish Paths  
Following Storm Eunice the Lengthsman cleared several 
ditches of storm waste. The missing footpath sign on 
Edgioake Lane has been replaced and the damaged 
sign on Brandheath Lane, and gate and post at Botany 
Bay, have been reported for repair. 
 

Community Speed Watch 
Training has been booked for early April so that the Speed Watch Team can get back out.  
 

Garages at Cladswell Close 
Rooftop Housing have been out to survey the site. They will be performing a structural 
survey but it is not thought that the garages will be renovated at this time. 
 

Cookhill Village Hall 
The Village Hall is looking at becoming more eco-friendly in light of energy price increases. 
They would like to look at solar panels and the possibility of a wind turbine.  
Due to dwindling numbers some clubs will not continue at the hall. The Computer Club & 
Internet Café is looking to restart in person after Easter, provided it is safe to do so. 
The committee are still looking for volunteers to join them, to help with events and the day to 
day running of the hall. If you would like to get involved, and have some spare time to give 
to your village, please get in touch with Eileen Payne on 01527 892225. 

Cookhill Parish Councillors 

 
 

Cllr Bob Pinfield (Chairman)  

07971 177373 
bob@roconfoam.co.uk 
 

 

Cllr Anne Sumner (Vice-Chair)  

07891 732888 
 

Cllr Terence Bennett  

07765 447997 
 

Cllr Mavis Churchill  

01527 893673 
 

Cllr Vinu Gupta  

07578 793009 
 

Cllr Paul Davis 

07889 768660 
 
 

 
Mr. Tony Mitchell 

Parish Paths Warden   
01527 759812 

 
County Councillor   

Cllr Laura Gretton 
lgretton@worcestershire.gov.uk 
 

District Councillors 

Cllr A. Steel 01386 792266 
 

Cllr D. Wilkinson 07979 802848 
 

MP Rachel Maclean  
01527 591334 
rachel.maclean.mp@parliament.uk 

 
Clerk – Kate Brazier  

Contact: 07584 687283 
info@cookhillparishcouncil.com 
 

 



 

 

 
 
Planning: the Parish Council has asked Wychavon District Council (WDC) to send notification to us of 

all planning applications that fall within the parish boundary, these are then discussed at a parish council 
meeting and the ensuing comments are submitted to WDC.  All these applications and comments can 
be seen online via www.wychavon.gov.uk  
 

The following applications were considered for comment; 
W/22/00470/HP 24 Wood Lane, New End, Astwood Bank, B96 6NW 
Proposed: Erection of vehicular and pedestrian access gate and fence on site frontage 
Consultation ends: 23rd March.  
Decision: The Parish Council recommended that the application be approved. 
 

Reports from Wychavon Planning: None received 
 

To comment on planning applications you can visit the planning portal on the Wychavon website 

here → www.wychavon.gov.uk/planning 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next PARISH COUNCIL MEETING will follow the ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
From 7.00pm on TUESDAY 12TH APRIL 2022 

in the Meeting Room at SE Davis, Sandhills Farm, Edgioake Lane 

 
Please do not attend the meeting if you are unwell.  

 
 
Please check the Parish Council website for up to date information regarding meetings as 

dates and times may be subject to change! 
Read the Agendas, Minutes & Parish News at www.cookhillparishcouncil.com    

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee – 2nd to 5th June 2022 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Join us in Cookhill for the Platinum Jubilee celebrations, 
from Thursday 2nd June 2022. 
 

Thursday 2nd June 
 Race Night, food included. Tickets available from 

the Village Hall Committee. 

 9:45pm - Beacon lighting, all welcome! 
 

Sunday 5th June 
 Church service at St. Paul’s Church, followed by 

a picnic at the Village Hall. Doors open at noon, 
bar available & bring your own picnic. 
 

 
Can you spare some time to help with organising the celebrations or do you 

have some suggestions for the committee? 
 

Please contact Anne Sumner, Cookhill Village Hall Committee,  
on 07891 732888 for any enquiries. 

 

http://www.wychavon.gov.uk/planning

